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MINUTES OF THE 
REGULAR STUDY SESSION
OF THE CITY OF SAN CLEMENTE

PLANNING COMMISSION

September 7, 2022 @ 5:00 p.m.
San Clemente Community Center Auditorium

100 Calle Seville, San Clemente, CA 92672 
Teleconference via www.san-clemente.org/live or Cox Channel 854 
CALL TO ORDER
Chair McKhann called the Study Session of the Planning Commission of the City of San Clemente to order at 5:04 p.m. The meeting was offered in person at The City of San Clemente Community Center Auditorium, located at 100 Calle Seville, San Clemente California, and also via live stream from the City’s YouTube Channel or live on Cox Channel 854. 
ROLL CALL

Commissioners Present:
Barton Crandell (5:35 arrival), Brent Davis, Gary P. McCaughan, M.D., Vice Chair Cameron Cosgrove, Chair Scott McKhann
Commissioners Absent:
Karen Prescott-Loeffler; Chair pro tem M. Steven Camp 
Staff Present:

Adam Atamian, Deputy Community Development Director

Cecilia Gallardo-Daly, Community Development Director 

Kyle Webber, Assistant Planner 





Eileen White, Recording Secretary

AGENDA
A.
Automotive Service Uses within Rancho San Clemente and Talega Specific Plans (Webber)
A study Session to continue deliberation on City-initiated updates to Specific Plans permitting automotive service uses within the Industrial and Business Park planning areas of Rancho San Clemente and Talega Specific Plans. Proposed amendments in regards to automobile-related policies and regulations are included in the comprehensive 2022 Specific Plan Amendments (SPA 21-229). The updates are a phase of the work program to update the City’s planning documents to be consistent and compatible with the General Plan and Coastal Land Use Plan (LUP), as required by State law. 

Kyle Webber, Associate Planner, narrated a PowerPoint Presentation entitled, “Planning Commission Specific Plan Amendment 21-229, Rancho San Clemente and Talega Specific Plan – Automotive Service Uses” dated September 7, 2022. A copy of the Presentation is on file in Planning Division. The Presentation discussed General Plan Goals and Policies related to introducing automotive service uses in the Business and Industrial Parks of the specific plan areas including the types of permitted uses, Development Standards, Design Guidelines, definitions, and development review proposed. The Commissioners confirmed that no moving signs were allowed throughout the City. Staff reiterated to the Commissioners that automotive services uses in the Business and Industrial parks should have less stringent regulations due to the industrial zoning districts, while maintaining a permit process that mitigates potential effects on future and existing non-automotive neighboring establishments. 
Adam Atamian, Deputy Community Development Director, encouraged the Commissioners to contact staff with any additional comments. This project will return to the Commission for additional consideration and action September 21, 2022, along with the City Council initiated comprehensive Specific Plan Amendment project.
COMMISSION COMMENT 
None
RECESS 
IT WAS MOVED BY CHAIR MCKHANN, SECONDED BY VICE CHAIR COSGROVE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED TO RECESS AT 6:00 P.M. UNTIL THE START OF THE REGULAR SESSION. 

The Commission recessed until the start of the regular session. 

Respectfully submitted,


Scott McKhann, Chair
Attest:

Adam Atamian, Deputy Community Development Director       

